
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 

Village of Algonquin, Illinois 

Telehealth Services Program and Utility Bill Fee 

 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the President and Board of Trustees of the Village of Algonquin will hold a 
Public Hearing at 7:15 p.m. on Tuesday, August 19, 2025, at the Ganek Municipal Center, 2200 Harnish 
Drive, Algonquin, Illinois, to receive public comment on a proposed community telehealth services 
program. 

Under the proposed program, residential customer account holders within the Village of Algonquin 
corporate boundaries would be automatically enrolled, and the residents of those properties would have 
access to virtual medical consultations provided by licensed providers through a third-party service, 
Pathways Physicians Texas, PLLC.  All residential customer account holders within the Village of Algonquin 
corporate boundaries would be charged a $6.00 monthly fee, added as a separate line item to residential 
water and/or sewer utility bills. Said fee would then be transmitted by the Village directly to PTXX to pay 
for said telehealth services. 

Any residential customer account holders within the Village of Algonquin corporate boundaries would 
have the opportunity to opt out of participation at any time. 

The purpose of the hearing is to inform residents and receive feedback regarding: 

1. The nature and cost of the program 
2. The billing structures 
3. The procedures to opt out of the program 

All interested persons are encouraged to attend the hearing and offer comments. Written comments may 
be submitted in advance to the Village Clerk’s Office at 2200 Harnish Drive or by email to 
villageclerk@algonquin.org. 

For more information, please visit www.algonquin.org/telehealth or call 847-658-2700. 

 

DATED:  July 17, 2025 

By order of the Village Board 

Fred Martin, Village Clerk 


